
Synod Commissioner Report. Synod Assembly Sept 20, 2021, Via Zoom 

MSW Teresa Kendall and RE James Tarr were Yellowstone Presbytery commissioned delegates to the 

Synod of the Rocky Mountains Assembly meeting on September 20, 2021. This assembly met by ZOOM 

and being a reduced function Synod, this form of meeting is very efficient for conducting the needed 

business of the Synod as prescribed by the Book of Order PCUSA. 

The meeting was called to order by Synod Moderator Rev. Bob Garrard, Wyoming Presbytery with a 

prayer by the moderator. Docket was approved and minutes of the previous assembly meeting Sept 21, 

2020 , were reviewed and approved. 

During the period between assembly meetings there were no actions before the Synod PJC. During this 

period there were no grant requests made or granted. All committees that needed to meet have met via 

electronic means including Personnel, Finance, Representation, and Nominations and reports from 

these committees were made and acted on as needed.  

The Synod per capita for 2021 was voted and approved the same as the 2020 amount and the same 

discount for prompt payment will be offered.  

Rev. Bob Garrard led the assembly in worship, moderator 2022 installation, and communion service at 

the conclusion of the meeting. 

Respectfully reported 

Jim Tarr 

Delegate, class of 2022 


